
Alfonsia Perry denied parole  

A man convicted of killing his girlfriend in Hubbard in the fall of 1993 
will have to remain in prison for at least three more years, the Ohio 
Adult Parole Authority decided this month. 

The parole board decided against releasing Alfonsia “Mickey” Perry, 
65, was convicted of brutally beating Jeanette Purdue, 34, to death at a 
home on Rosser Avenue. 

 

This was the third time since 2007 that Perry had 
sought parole. He met with three members of the 
parole board in May at the Richland Correctional 
Institution in Mansfield. 

According to the prison website, Perry will next 
be eligible for parole in March 2026. 

Perry was convicted in November 1994 of 
aggravated murder, felonious assault and inciting 
violence and sentenced in Trumbull County 

Common Pleas Court to 20 years to life. 

In a letter penned by Prosecutor Dennis Watkins shortly before the 
hearing, it was pointed out that Perry had previously been profiled 
as “a poster person for domestic violence.” 

According to testimony at trial and eyewitness accounts from the 
victim’s two young children, Watkins wrote that Purdue was hit some 
71 times with wooden bed slats and an ax handle. An 8-year-old boy 
stated: “Perry kept hitting her with the same stick and that’s when it 
broke and she fell on the bed.” 

Her 6-year-old son said when he looked into the room: “Mickey hit my 
mom in the head with an ax and stick. Mickey pushed my mom 



outside and inside. He beat and killed her. She wasn’t breathing or 
moving.” 

For more information, contact Guy Vogrin, investigator / public information officer 
for the Trumbull Prosecutor’s Office at 330-675-2485. 

 


